

## STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office • 3190 160th Ave SE • Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 • 425-649-7000 711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 August 10, 2012

Peter M. Dawson Captain, U.S. Navy Commanding Officer, Naval Base Kitsap 120 South Dewey Street, Building 443 Bremerton, WA 98314

Dear Captain Dawson:

RE: Phase II Federal Coastal Zone Consistency for U.S. Corps of Engineers #NWS-2009-572, Naval Base Kitsap at Bangor Explosives Handling Wharf Number 2 (EHW-2) Project, Silverdale, Kitsap County, Washington

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) Shorelands and Environmental Assistance Program received your request for a Coastal Zone Management (CZM) Consistency Determination regarding Phase II of the proposed Naval Base Kitsap at Bangor Explosives Handling Wharf 2 on April 20, 2012. On June 15, 2012, Naval Base Kitsap and Ecology agreed to a CZM extension until the enforceable policies of Washington's CZM Program could be met.

Pursuant to Section 307(c)(3) of the Coastal Zone Management Act of 1972 as amended, Ecology concurs with the Navy's determination that the proposed work is consistent to the maximum extent practicable with Washington's CZMP.

If you have any questions regarding Ecology's consistency determination please contact Rebekah Padgett at (425) 649-7129.

## YOUR RIGHT TO APPEAL

You have a right to appeal this Order to the Pollution Control Hearing Board (PCHB) within 30 days of the date of receipt of this Order. The appeal process is governed by Chapter 43.21B RCW and Chapter 371-08 WAC. "Date of receipt" is defined in RCW 43.21B.001(2).

To appeal you must do all of the following within 30 days of the date of receipt of this Order:

- File your appeal and a copy of this Order with the PCHB (see addresses below). Filing means actual receipt by the PCHB during regular business hours.
- Serve a copy of your appeal and this Order on Ecology in paper form by mail or in person. (See addresses below.) E-mail is not accepted.

Peter M. Dawson Captain, U.S. Navy August 10, 2012 Page 2 of 3

You must also comply with other applicable requirements in Chapter 43.21B RCW and Chapter 371-08 WAC.

## ADDRESS AND LOCATION INFORMATION

Mailing Addresses
Department of Ecology Attn: Appeals Processing Desk
PO Box 47608 Olympia, WA 98504-7608
Pollution Control Hearings Board PO Box 40903 Olympia, WA 98504-0903

Sincerely,

Geoff Tallent, Section Manager

Shorelands and Environmental Assistance Program

Northwest Regional Office

GT:rrp:cja

By certified mail: 7011 0470 0003 3720 9916

cc: Catherine Blackwell, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Chris Waldbillig, Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife

Lindie Schmidt, Washington Department of Natural Resources

Cyrilla Cook, Washington Department of Natural Resources

Chris Townsend, Puget Sound Partnership

Patty Charnas, Kitsap County Department of Community Development

Stacie Hoskins, Jefferson County Planning

Nancy Brennan-Dubbs, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Tami Black, NOAA Fisheries

Steve Todd, Suquamish Tribe

Roma Call, Port Gamble S'Klallam Tribe

Doug Morrill, Lower Elwha Klallam Tribe

Thom Johnson, Point No Point Treaty Council

Cynthia Rossi, Point No Point Treaty Council

Christine Stevenson, Naval Facilities Engineering Command Northwest

Peter M. Dawson Captain, U.S. Navy August 10, 2012 Page 3 of 3

Tom Dildine, Naval Facilities Engineering Command Northwest

Tye Yasenak, Naval Base Kitsap at Bangor

Robert Gelder, Kitsap County Board of Commissioners

Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Board of Commissioners

Josh Brown, Kitsap County Board of Commissioners

E-cc: Sheila Hosner, Governor's Office of Regulatory Assistance

Chris Stevenson, U.S. Navy

christine.stevenson@navv.mil

Kevin MacLachlan, Ecology Patrick McGraner, Ecology Lauren Driscoll, Ecology

Joe Burcar, Ecology Rick Mraz, Ecology Hugh Shipman, Ecology

Rachel Best, Ecology Brad Murphy, Ecology

Loree' Randall, Ecology

Raman Iyer, Ecology

ecyrefedpermits@ecy.wa.gov

Glen Milner

gk milner@comcast.net

Carolyn Gourley, Kitsap County Board of Commissioners CGourley@co.kitsap.wa.us

Tom Shea

tomshea@centurytel.net

Elizabeth Ellis, Washington Department of Natural Resources

elizabeth.ellis@dnr.wa.gov

Virginia Paulsen

gini paulsen@yahoo.com

Cynthia Rossi, Point No Point Treaty Council

crossi@pnptc.org

Roma Call, Port Gamble S'Klallam Tribe

romac@pgst.nsn.us stodd@suquamish.nsn.us

Steve Todd, Suquamish Tribe

Chris Waldbillig, Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife

waldbcmw@dfw.wa.gov

Randy Kline, Washington State Parks and Recreation Commission

randy.kline@parks.wa.gov

Heather Trim, People for Puget Sound

htrim@pugetsound.org

Karol Milner

karol.milner@gmail.com

Richard Brocksmith, Hood Canal Coordinating Council

rbrocksmith@hecc.wa.gov

Mary Hanson Mike Stuart

hansonmary@hotmail.com MikeSwrights@comcast.net

Charles Schmid

ceschmid@att.net

Mary Gleysteen Gabriel Lavalle

marygleysteen@gmail.com gabbysgardening@gmail.com

Barbara Smith Michelle Connor, Forterra babssmith7@comcast.net mconnor@forterra.org

Sandra Staples-Bortner, Great Peninsula Conservancy

Sandra@greatpeninsula.org

Linda Storm, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

storm.linda@epa.gov